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During the 2018-2019 academic year, CCPU carried out two main charges from the Faculty Senate Executive Committee.

1. Space Needs Survey

CCPU developed and administered a survey of faculty to assess the usefulness, efficiency, and safety to campus office and teaching spaces.  The survey was conducted in January and February 2019, and CCPU’s initial report on the results was submitted to Faculty Senate in March, 2019.  The final draft of this report, which responded to changes requested by the Faculty Senate Executive Committee, was submitted in April, 2019.  In brief, the survey results indicated that faculty are most affected by deferred maintenance issues, suggesting the continuing need to advocate for state funding to address deferred maintenance.

2.  Peer Institutions  

CCPU was also asked to work on updating WIU’s Peer Institutions list.  After much discussion spanning a number of meetings, the council concluded that a committee consisting of representatives from a variety of constituencies would be best positioned to create a methodology for choosing peer institutions and to use that methodology to update the current list of peers.  An example of such a methodology from Central Michigan University was included with CCPU’s report on this charge, which was submitted to Faculty Senate in May, 2019.

Conclusion

Erin Taylor and Fetene Gebrewold completed their terms on CCPU as of Spring 2019; Duke Oursler’s service to the committee also ended at this time, as he will become a member of Faculty Senate in Fall 2019.  For 2019-2020, new CCPU members include Amy Ekanayake (Mathematics and Philosophy), Anita Hardeman (School of Music), and Ian Shelley (Art).  The council selected continuing member Tom Sadler as chair and incoming member Ian Shelly as secretary.


